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This past school year the staff at CJE have worked tenaciously to maintain a cooperative, safe, and 
effective learning environment in order optimize your children’s education during the 2023-2024 
academic year.   The Division Values continue to guide the development of our days, our planning, 
and our focus throughout the school year.  We look forward to continued learning and dialogue 
about attendance, learning improvement, student growth and success, and school safety. 

The entire staff gratefully acknowledges our School Community Council’s contributions to our 
learning plan through the year.  Thank you for the fundraising efforts that support academic 
improvement, varied activities, purchases and playground enhancements.  Thank you to everyone 
who has supported us in a volunteer capacity.  Your time, dedication, and support are so valued 
and appreciated. 

A few highlights of your support the past year include:  SCC sponsored snacks and treats for Family 
Engagement afternoons, hot lunches to include BBQ’s, Grilled Cheese, and Chicken Fingers for 
fundraisers as well as chocolates and plants to help grow our fund for the Outdoor Classroom and 
Inclusive Swing Project, volunteering for various field trips and school events, and supervising 
lunches during the teachers strike and supporting our staff with special lunches of appreciation. 

All staff members have maintained their commitment to continually improve the level of learning 
we uphold here at Canora Junior Elementary School.  Professional development is constant and 
varied strategies are adjusted as needed to help all students achieve their best potential.  Beyond 
their dedication to providing excellent instruction in the classroom, our staff devote countless 
hours to extra-curricular activities, planning, and individualized supports.  

I would personally like to thank Rox Roberts for her past years of volunteer service as Chair of the 
CJE-School Community Council.  Your open mind, determined work ethic, child-first-problem-
solving-team approach to leading this group of individuls in support of our school is to be 
commended. You have given many years of service to our school (long before me) and I have truly 
enjoyed getting to know you and have valued working with you in this capacity.   

To all the SCC members, on behalf of the entire CJE staff, I thank you for the opportunity to work 
with you and your children.  Your support, encouragement and collaborative spirit are tremendously 
appreciated. 

 

Respectfully submitted by, 

Shawna Stangel – CJE Principal 

 

 


